MCCI Board Meeting

Feb 15, 2006; 7:00 p.m., MCTV Studio

Minutes

Present:  Mik Muller, Anne Harding, Mike Farrick, Mike Langknecht, Barbara Stewart, Jeff Singleton, Chris Sawyer-Laucanno, Peter Hitchcock

Minutes:  The minutes of January 18, 2006 were unanimously approved following a motion by Mike L. and second by Mike F.

Treasure/Business Report:  Anne Harding distributed a revised projected operations cash flow and report from Michael Bosworth based on the projected budget.  The cash flow reflects paying 1% interest each month for the borrowed capital funds; reduced hours for paid positions until May; and the elimination of stipends and contracted tech support for the first 16 months of operation.  The debit card and on-line banking are in process.  A decision was made to move toward accrual based accounting to more accurately reflect the actual financial status of the organization.

A draft “Purchase Approval” policy was distributed for discussion.  The importance of remaining within the planned budget was re-emphasized.  A revised policy is included in the minutes.  Mike F. moved to accept the policy as amended.  Second by Barbara S.  Vote:  all in favor.

Montague Reporter Update:  A meeting was held Monday, Fe. 13, 2006.  An independent bank account has been opened; and federal tax i.d. number application has been submitted; and the articles of incorporation have been approved.  An application for tax exempt status will be submitted once the federal tax i.d. is received.

Low Power FM Update:  Location is still an issue with the FCC.  Peter H. offered to talk to a consultant friend experienced in the area of low power FM stations.  Concern was raised regarding the amount of time and money that would be necessary to launch the station if approval is granted.  It was noted the window of opportunity to resolve the location issue ends 18 months after application (August, 2005)

MCCI by-law changes:  tabled until March meeting.

MCCI board nominations:  Peter Hitchcock submitted his application for the at-large member seat.  Anne H. made and Barbara S. seconded a motion to accept the application.  Vote:  all in favor.

MCTV Report: 

AD Report:  Jeff S. noted the steps taken to date had been well received.  Positive feedback has been received about the PSAs, return of the eagle cam, broadcasting of meetings and other programs.   The station is currently being staffed on a regular schedule M-F and MCTV plans to publish a regular schedule by March 1. The schedule will be aired on web, station and newspapers.  It is hoped to install a permanent two camera setup at the select board office to minimize filming impact and amount of setup time.  Jeff’s current focus will be to acquire content.  Mike L. commented that we are currently limited by equipment gaps but feels there are no limits to outreach potential.  He would like to see the AD begin visiting community groups to show PSA forms, explain services, and invite to the open house.  A follow-up visit could be made once we’re fully set up.

Public events:  Dates were set for a producers potluck on Thursday, 3/2/06 from 6-8 p.m. and open house on Saturday, 4/15/2006 from 10 a.m. – 6 p.m.  It is hoped to broadcast the open house.

TD:  In Robin’s absence Mik reported on the wiring and the changes to be made to improve the setup.  He noted the limitations of having only four broadcast decks.

Temporary Positions:  The transition team will work on a timeline to advertise and hire the permanent positions.

A unanimous vote was made to change the name from Crocker Studio to MCTV Studio.  

It was decided to hold a logo contest.

The new website is up and running at http://www.montaguetv.org  

Other:

GCTV – interested in having Channel 15 become a regional hub – Mik will meet with Patrick D. and talk to other stations to investigate this idea further (it was noted that Greenfield will renegotiate its contract in 2008).

Gill CAC – Mik went to the Gill meeting to offer some information.  Their budget is very limited.

Montague CAC – Wendy will add the CAC to the town website for viewer feedback; no voice mailbox is available at the town hall.  Mik will set up a link between CAC and MCTV and investigate the addition of a voice mailbox at MCTV for the CAC to retrieve their own messages.  Eileen Dowd has applied to the CAC and Chris S.L hopes she will consider being the CAC non-voting member of the MCTV board.  The CAC charge from the Select board has been finalized and Chris S-L will send to board members.  The charge includes an annual public hearing and review followed by formal report.  It also requires MCTV to keep a formal log of feedback to the station to be shared with the CAC.

Fundraising – Barbara S. had some literature regarding various fundraising products – she will copy and distribute to board members.

Potential programs – Barbara distributed a list of programming ideas.

Special Town Meeting – some issues were brought up regarding the anticipated cost of using the school’s PA system.  It was felt the costs were the responsibility of the town.  Chris S-L will act as liaison to the town hall on this matter.  

Access to Town Hall – Robin would like a key to be able to set up for meetings when the Town Hall is not open.

Next meeting to be held Wednesday, March 15, 2006 – start time tba

It was noted the Annual Meeting would be held April 19, 2006 – start time tba.  It was suggested the meeting should be broadcast.

The meeting adjourned at 9:33 p.m.

